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 10 April 2025 
Dear Office of Rail and Road 

Various Applications for Directions Under Section 17 of the Railways Act 1993  

1 Eurostar refers to ORR’s emails (sent via ORR’s Stations and Depots address) at 11:21 on 20 March 
2025 and 11:37 on 4 April 2025, which responded to Eurostar’s letter dated 13 March 2025. ORR’s 
emails requested a response by 11 April 2025.  

2 This letter: 

(a) Explains the redactions proposed by Eurostar to paragraphs 4, 11 and 14 of its letter of 13 
March.  

(b) Responds to ORR’s comment relating to Eurostar’s comments in respect of risks associated 
with the parallel conduct of s.17 and SFD processes.  

3 Eurostar adopts the defined terms used in its letter of 13 March.  

Confidentiality 

4 The redactions proposed by Eurostar in paragraphs 4, 11 and 14 of its letter of 13 March were proposed 
because Eurostar considered publication of that information would or might seriously and prejudicially 
affect the interests of Gemini TOC Ltd (Gemini) and Trenitalia France.  

5 Ahead of sending the letter of 13 March, both Gemini and Trenitalia France had approached Eurostar 
in confidence about their interest in accessing TMI. Neither Gemini nor Trenitalia France had, at that 
time, submitted a s.17 application. Accordingly, Eurostar considered their interest in accessing TMI to 
be confidential.  

6 Since 13 March, both Gemini and Trenitalia France have made s.17 applications. ORR has published 
Gemini’s s.17 application and Gemini’s interest in accessing TMI has been widely reported in the press. 
Although Trenitalia France’s application has not yet been published (and Eurostar has not seen a copy), 
Eurostar understands that ORR intends to publish the application shortly and Trenitalia France’s 
corporate group, Ferrovie dello Stato Italiane, released a press statement on 8 April 2025 publicising its 
interest in accessing TMI.  

7 Accordingly, while Eurostar considers its redactions to its 13 March letter were correctly proposed, given 
subsequent developments, Eurostar now understands that no information in its letter of 13 March 
remains confidential within the meaning of s.71(2) of the Railways Act 1993.  

  






